
 
CRETE-MONEE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Regular Meeting – July 15, 2025  
E-Learning Plan Renewal 2025 - 2028 – ACTION  
 

Prepared by Ghantel Perkins, Assistant Superintendent, Office of Teaching and Learning 
 

 
The Issue: 
Board of Education approval is required for the renewal of the district’s E Learning Plan. Renewal is required 
every three years. 
 

Justification: 
Illinois Public Act 101-0012 requires that the Board of Education approve the district’s E-Learning Plan.  
 

Board Policy and Past Practices: 
Policy 6:20: The Board of Education, upon the Superintendent’s recommendation, annually establishes the 
school calendar. The use of E-Learning Days would replace the emergency days, which are included in that 
calendar.  
 

Strategic Plan Goal(s): 
● Graduation Goal: 100% of students have a pathway to be enlisted, employed, or enrolled in a 

post-graduation program at the time of graduation. 
● ELA Goal: 100% of students can actively interact with and comprehend grade-level text, and/or at 

least 75% of students demonstrate mastery on Common Formative Assessments (CFAs). 
● Math Goal: 100% of students can perform at grade-level expectations and/or at least 75% of students 

demonstrate mastery on Common Formative Assessments (CFAs). 
 

Community Impact: 
The community expects the adoption of an E-Learning Plan to support and avoid interruptions in instruction 
occurring when school cannot be held due to the following: 

● severe weather conditions 
● "an act of God” 
● conditions outside the control of the school district that could pose a hazardous threat to the health 

and safety of pupils 
 

Supporting Data: 
As required by the Illinois State Board of Education, the following required notifications were made 
pertaining to the public hearing: 

● Notice Published in the Chicago Tribune Newspaper - July 2, 2025 
● Notice Posted on the CM 201-U Website - July 2, 2025 
● Notice Provided to CMEA and ACME - June 30, 2025 

 

Financial Impact: 
There is no financial impact. 
 

Recommendation: 
The Office of Teaching and Learning recommends that the Board of Education approve the 2025 through 
2028 E-Learning Plan.  
 
Timeline for Decision: 
July 15, 2025 


